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Steering Committee Report 

I have just read The Movement: How Wom-
en’s Liberation Transformed America, 1963–
1973 by Clara Bingham, which reminded me 
of the importance of our League efforts.  

The Movement is an oral history of the 
decade that built the modern feminist 
movement. In 1963, an American woman 
could not become a doctor, scientist, news 
reporter, lawyer, get a prescription for birth 
control, or have an abortion, etc., etc. 
Women were paid less than men and often 
fired when they became pregnant. They 
couldn’t get a credit card nor a mortgage 
without a male cosigner. It is easy to forget 
how much activism it took, by so many, to 
reverse these inequities. The League of 
Women Voters was a part of this movement. 

As we near the November election, find out 
what’s on your ballot, where your candidates 
stand on the issues and more at 
VOTE411.org, our Falmouth website, and the 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts website.  
Links are: https://www.vote411.org/ 

       https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/
falmouth/voting 

http://voteinma.com/ 

Get involved! Contact the Voter Service Com-
mittee and volunteer. Reach out to Felicia 
Bordick, Voter Service Chair, at 
fbordick@yahoo.com or 508-444-6338. 

Making Democracy Work® (MDW) was voted 
in at the June National Convention, and is 
now an official program for the League of 
Women Voters for 2024—2026. It includes 
redistricting reform, voting rights protection, 
improving elections, money in politics, and 
direct election of the President by popular 
vote. 

—Joan Boyer 

Treasurer 

[Editor’s Note: Clara Bingham will be at the 
Cotuit Center for the Arts, Saturday, Nov. 2, 
to discuss her book The Movement. Tickets 
can be purchased at the Center’s website 
http://artsonthecape.org. This event is part 
of the Cape Cod Book Festival.] 

http://artsonthecape.org
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Member News 

Sheila Gordon, Janet Lauer, and Felicia Bor-
dick (left to right, above, ) represented the 
Falmouth League, August 19, during the fi-
nal Lobsters on the Lawn event at St. Barna-
bas. They handed out information on the 
voting process, including information on 
VOTE411.org, a nonpartisan League voter 
guide that includes information about candi-
dates and where they stand on the issues.  

Save the Date  

and a Call for Volunteers 
 

Invitations have been extended to candidates 
for State House third Barnstable District, 
Kathy Fox Alfano and David T. Vieira, the in-
cumbent, and State Senate Plymouth and 
Barnstable District, Matthew Muratore and 
Dylan Fernandes, to attend a Candidates Fo-
rum on Wednesday evening, October 16, at 7 
p.m. in the auditorium of Falmouth High 
School. FCTV will provide live coverage and 
Mindy Todd will be moderating the event.  

Help is needed on the evening of the 
event, with set up, greeting guests, time 
keeping, and passing out programs. Please 
contact Voter Service Co-Chair Felicia Bordick 
at WeGOTV.ma@gmail.com if you are inter-
ested in helping out.  

 

—Felicia Bordick and Chinna Mapp 

Voter Service  Committee 

Phone Bank for Membership 
The 2024-2025 membership drive: We still 
have about 50 members who have not yet 
renewed. If you are able to help make phone 
calls to the remaining members, please email 
me and let me know. I hope to be able to 
send out the membership lists soon. The 
more volunteers I have, the fewer calls every-
one has to make! I'll send information with a 
general script and instructions, as I have 
done before.  

—Misty Niemeyer 

Membership Chair 

T-shirts are done!  
Anyone who ordered one (or more) can now 
pick them up at Kaleidoscope Imprints. The 
address is 103 Mid-Tech Dr, West Yarmouth.  
If you chose the mail option, they should 
have already arrived at your home. They 
turned out great!  

We will need to wait till there is enough in-
terest, but we now have the first ones and 
we can get more printed.  

VOTE411.org
mailto:WeGOTV.ma@gmail.com
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The Falmouth Road Race was very success-
ful. We had a pre-race party to meet and cel-
ebrate our runners on Saturday, August 17, 
at my house, (thank you to Meghan and 
Sheri for cooking pasta). All runners attend-
ed as well as Susan Garvey and Patteye Com-
fort from the state league and First Vice 
President Janet Lauer. Our runners have so 
far raised a total of $7,745.90! All five run-
ners have met their fundraising goals! There 
is still about a month to continue fundrais-
ing. 

We are splitting the money raised with the 
LWVMA. I call this event a great success! I 

Falmouth Road Race Update 

would like to do this again and consider in-
creasing our runners by 1, for a total of 6, to 
build it up slowly. We did have a little bit of a 
challenge finding runners, but we have our 
base started. If you have any questions, 
please let me know. We do need to apply for 
next year in October. 

It’s not too late to support our team!  If you 
meant to donate to show your support and 
just forgot, you can still donate until the end 
of September.  See Page 7 for links.  

—Misty Niemeyer 

Membership Chair 

Our League of Women Voters of Massachusetts team for the Falmouth Road Race. 
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New Member Spotlight: Elizabeth Hansen  

Come and meet our newest member, Elizabeth Hansen, in her answers to these questions.  

What inspired you to join the LWVF?  

I am new to the area and am interested in participating in or-
ganizations that involve matters that are important to me. 
Politics is one of those areas, and I was delighted to see a 
group focused on this issue. 

What is your favorite thing about or place in Falmouth?  

The light and air! I hope I never stop appreciating the incredi-
ble light and fresh air that we have here. They are beautiful.  

What topics/issues are you most passionate/interested in?  

Removing barriers to voting. I am concerned about laws and 
people that unreasonably restrict access.  

What career field do/did you work in or what community interests do you have?  

I am an attorney specializing in civil rights laws, specifically laws that impact K-12 and Higher 
Education. My area of expertise is Title IX. (www.elizabethhansenlaw.com) 

What recent books, music, movies, and or podcasts have inspired you? 

I finally saw Ex Machina the other night. It is startlingly relevant, addressing the impact of AI. 

Where are you from? What path did you take to get to where you are now? Or are you local 
to the area?   

I grew up in Lincoln, MA, but lived for the past 25 years in Providence, RI. I have recently 
moved to Falmouth to live with my partner. 

What do you do that makes you happy? Drives you? Inspires you? Calms you? 

I love being outside—running, hiking, sitting on the beach, etc.. I am a better, happier, more 
focused, and calmer person with a little fresh air and exercise! 

Is there a committee in the League that interests you or particular work that the League does 
or has done that interests you? 

I am interested in work to ensure voting rights. 

What is your favorite ice cream flavor? Or alternative or ice cream? 

Chocolate Chip. It's classic!  

http://www.elizabethhansenlaw.com
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Poll Monitors Needed  
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Voter Security: The Truth about Election Lies   

to bring innovation and transparency to 
counting votes. He is a pioneer in automated, 
independent post-election audits. He led the 
design and development of ClearAudit, now 
used in Florida, Maryland, New York, South 
Carolina, New Hampshire, and Vermont. As 
Clear Ballot's CEO, Larry led a nine-year effort 
to build ClearVote, the first de novo voting 
system to achieve federal certification.  

Since March 2021, Larry has been a principal 
of The Audit Guys, whose initial focus was on 
Maricopa County, Arizona, where they 
brought many years’ experience in their 
effort to combat election disinformation after 
the 2020 election. The company received na-
tional recognition and has published numer-
ous articles on their website, Real-Audits.org. 

The public is invited to attend in person or to 
view the program on FCTV Public Channel 6, 
fctv.org (http://fctv.org/), Roku, and Apple 
TV. 

Join the Falmouth League, in collaboration 
with Falmouth Community Television (FCTV), 
on Thursday, September 26, at 7 p.m., in the 
Hermann Room of the Falmouth Public Li-
brary for a presentation by Larry Moore and 
Michael Palmer. Michael Palmer will speak 
about voter security with mail-in voting and 
security at the polls. Larry Moore will ad-
dress voting machine security. 

Michael Palmer is the Falmouth Town Clerk. 
His office is responsible for the administra-
tion of fair and accurate elections: certifying 
petition signatures for candidates or ballot 
questions and election results as well as su-
pervising any recounts. The Clerk's office 
maintains the voting list, registers people to 
vote, and processes the annual town census. 

Larry Moore has spent many years working 
on election security. He is the founder of 
Clear Ballot Group. As its CEO (now retired), 
he worked with election officials nationwide 

Meghan Hanawalt: https://raceroster.com/events/2024/83188/the-2024-asics-falmouth-road
-race/pledge/participant/26757257 

Mae A.: https://raceroster.com/events/2024/83188/the-2024-asics-falmouth-road-race/
pledge/participant/25382842 

Brian Harrigan: https://raceroster.com/events/2024/83188/the-2024-asics-falmouth-road-
race/pledge/participant/25719719 

Tanya Roy: https://raceroster.com/events/2024/83188/the-2024-asics-falmouth-road-race/
pledge/participant/25413643 

Anne West: https://raceroster.com/events/2024/83188/the-2024-asics-falmouth-road-race/
pledge/participant/26011282 

 

To contribute in support of the Falmouth Road Race LWV runners 

Real-Audits.org
http://fctv.org/
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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Make your voice heard today!  

Contact Information  
for Your Legislators 

(Be sure to include your name, address, 
and phone number when writing.) 

 

Senator Susan Moran 
617-722-1330 
Susan.Moran@masenate.gov 
 
Representative David Vieira  
617-722-2230 and press 5 
David.Vieira@mahouse.gov   
 
Representative Dylan Fernandes 
617-722-2013 and press 3 
Dylan.Fernandes@mahouse.gov 
 
Congressman Bill Keating 
508-771-6868  
Info.keating@mail.house.gov  

 

Letters to the Editor 
 

The Falmouth Enterprise 
 

Letters can be mailed to 50 Depot Avenue, 
Falmouth, MA 02540 or e-mailed directly 
to the editor at paradise@capenews.net. 
General contact email:  
newsroom@capenews.net.  

 

The Cape Cod Times 
 

Email to letters@capecodonline.com or mail 
to Letters, Cape Cod Times, 319 Main St., 
Hyannis, MA 02601.  

 

The Boston Globe 
Send an e-mail to letter@globe.com or mail 

to Letters to the Editor, The Boston Globe, 
PO Box 55819, Boston, MA 02205. 

New URL for Our LWVF Website 
Our new website address for the League of 
Women Voters of Falmouth is now:   

https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/falmouth 

Please change your bookmarks. 

2024 Friends of the LWVF 
Maria Moniz 

Robert and Barbara Schneider 

mailto:Susan.Moran@masenate.gov
mailto:David.Vieira@mahouse.gov
mailto:Dylan.Fernandes@mahouse.gov
mailto:Info.keating@mail.house.gov
mailto:paradise@capenews.net
mailto:paradise@capenews.net
mailto:paradise@capenews.net
mailto:letters@capecodonline.com
mailto:letter@globe.com
https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/falmouth
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September 24, 7 p.m. Board meeting 

September 26,  7 p.m., 
Hermann room at Fal-
mouth Library 

Public meeting on build-
ing trust in the voting sys-
tem with guest speaker 
Larry Moore 

October 16, 7 p.m., 
Falmouth High School 
Auditorium 

Candidates Forum 

October 22, 7 p.m. Board meeting 

Join the League of Women Voters: 
Democracy in Action! 

You do not have to be a resident of Falmouth to 
join. Membership dues are $65 for an individual 
membership and $25 for an additional house-
hold member. A discounted rate is available for 
students.  
 
If you wish to join the League, send your check 
made out to the League of Women voters to the 
address in the “Contact us” box above.  Include 
your name, mailing address, and phone number. 
You may also join online through our website at 
https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/falmouth. 
Just click on “Join” and pay online. 

LWVF Board of Directors 2024-25 

Board Members 

First Vice-President   Janet Lauer* 
Second Vice-President  Sheila Scott-Gordon*  
Secretary         Richard Johnson* 
Treasurer         Joan Boyer* 
Legislative    Judith Ziss  
Natural Resources           Shared Chairmanship**              
Voter Service      Felicia Bordick and  
    Chinna Mapp 
Spokesperson    
Diversity, Equity, Inclusion,  
    and Belonging    Don Gibbons 
Membership         Misty Niemeyer 
Observer Corps    Meghan Palanza  
Publicity/Bulletin          Eileen Mattingly, Mary  
 Co-Editors                      Fran Buckley* 
At-Large   Bruce Woodin 
At-Large   Karen Epstein 
At-Large   Janice Rook 
 

Off-Board Specialists 

Historian    Kathy Mortenson  
Facebook   Penny Duby 
Email Communication  Kathy Mortenson 
Web Administrator  Gayle Simundza 
FCTV     Lynne Rozsa 
 

Nominating Committee 

Chair    Stephanie Miele 

*Member of Steering Committee 

**Shared Chairmanship by Richard Johnson*, Kathy 
Mortenson, Denise Morreale, John Carroll, Sally 
Palmer.  Richard Johnson is Board Representative. 

Contact us:  

Address: League of Women Voters of Falmouth 
   P.O. Box 450 
   Falmouth, MA 02541 

 

Email: FalmouthLWV@gmail.com 

Website: https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/
falmouth  

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/
LWVofFalmouthMA/ 

Submissions for the October issue of the LWVF 
Bulletin are due on October 5, 2024.  Please 
send copy, photos, and other material to both 
of these addresses:  

maryfran55@earthlink.net 

eileenmattingly@yahoo.com 

Meeting and Event Calendar 

https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/falmouth
mailto:FalmouthLWV@gmail.com
https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/falmouth
https://my.lwv.org/massachusetts/falmouth
https://www.facebook.com/LWVofFalmouthMA/
https://www.facebook.com/LWVofFalmouthMA/

